
UCF Faculty Senate Budget & Administration Committee Minutes for 9-21-2022, joint meeting with 
Information Technology Committee 

Minutes kindly taken by IT Committee member(s).  Attendee list updated by Tina Buck, 10/14/2022 per 
Teams attendee list.  

Present: 

Tina Buck 
Matthew Hall 
Lisa Kinchen  
Gerald Hector 
Rebeca Richards 
Bert Scott 
Sumanta Pattanaik 
Michael Callaghan 
Lee Dotson 
Glenn Martin 
Jennifer Plant 
Pieter Kik 
Bobby Hoffman 
Pamela  
Taj Azarian  
Francisca Yonekura 
Chad Macuszonok 
Joe Harrington 
Keri Watson  
Nyla Dil 
Kausik Mukhopadhyay 
Kathleen Richardson 

 

1. Presentation by Gerald Hector (request slides for inclusion in minutes)  
2. Discussion 

a.  Can invite Gerald Hector to department meetings to answer faculty questions. 
b. Why did we go live with so many parts of the system unready? 

i. The challenges of changing mid-year were too great.  Open POs worth $100M+.  
Could not tolerate another year on old system.  Operational audit finding that 
we could not resolve.  Some did not want to go live. Some of the difficulties = 
bringing 13 colleges together who were all mostly operating in different ways. 

c. Why have we lost quick, overnight ordering on Amazon? 
ii. $1k limit is being removed. 
iii. Will follow up on this. 



d.  We’re working to operate in decentralized silos… Gerald Hector asks, can we 
standardize everything across all colleges? Doing so has the potential to remove 
unnecessary costs; saved money can be used in other ways for the University. 

e. Gerald Hector will work with B&A Committee to get feedback from faculty. 
3. From the meeting chat, posted by Matthew Hall: 

 

 

 



 

A major issue is that the service centers are now writing another layer of home-brew paper forms to give 
them the info to put into Workday, rather than making the workday screens accessible to faculty. 

(To Gerald Hector) You have been very accessible and transparent, and that is a very welcome change!  
Ordinary faculty almost never heard from Mr. Merck. 

It will be important for B&A members to seek out feedback from their entire academic units, not just their 
own experience or their departments.  Please contact chairs and senators in all departments in your unit. 


